Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting January 3, 2017

Supervisors Present: Dennis Knowlton, Barry Searle, Chris Marcho Solicitor: Joseph G. McGraw
Secretary: Joan Hertzog

Business meeting held on Tuesday January 3, 2017. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the meeting to order at 7:17 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Knowlton, second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. Treasurer's report reviewed and will be put on file. List of bills reviewed. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay bills, except Clifford Auto and Clifford Supply, seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay all bills except Knowlton and Son, seconded by Mr. Marcho. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay Clifford Auto and Clifford Supply, seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. Mr. Marcho abstained due to potential conflict of interest. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay Knowlton and Son, seconded by Mr. Marcho. All in favor. Mr. Knowlton abstained due to potential conflict of interest.

Old Business: Atty. McGraw will be serving notice and posting the house in Dundaff due to lack of response to previous attempts.

Franceski Iron & Metals application for a junkyard permit was accepted by the Supervisors.

New Business: Mr. Searle and Mr. Marcho attended the public Zoning Meeting that was in good attendance and they have received very positive feedback regarding the proposed zoning.

Mr. Searle inquired about the removal of the three abandoned trailers on Rt. 106. Atty. McGraw will contact the owners and promote the \$750.00 trailer grant that is available through the township.

Road Report: Mr. Marcho discussed the pit testing to be done by Brozonis on Elkview Drive. The newly appointed Road Master, Kurt Booths, is in contact with Brozonis.

Planning Commission: Newly appointed Chair, Sally Fischbeck, passed a motion for people to contact the township to be put on their agenda.

Mr. Searle discussed a homeowner in Lenox who paid the wrong township for their sewer. Further action is pending.

Parks and Recreation: Sally Fischbeck said a grant was submitted to the Endless Mountain Heritage Region to get more money for the park.

Historical Society: Mr. Marcho said they are waiting for the money of an approved grant in the amount of \$33,000. Discussion to compensate Sandy Wilmont for her time taken in submitting the grant will be put on next month's agenda.

Mr. Searle asked that Christy Bennett, the former township Secretary/Treasurer, be recognized for her hard work and progress. He stated we owe her our thanks for a job well done and wish her and her husband well. Mr. Knowlton seconded it.

Joan Hertzog/Secretary Adjournment 7:25